
NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT, REPEAL, AND AMEND  
ADMINISTRATIVE RULES 

 
TAKE NOTICE the North Dakota Board of Nursing will hold a public hearing to address 
proposed amendments of North Dakota Administrative Code Title 54. The hearing will be 
October 24, 2019 at 1:00pm CT at the North Dakota Board of Nursing, 919 South 7th 
Street, Suite 504 Bismarck, ND. Title 54 Board of Nursing proposed amendments include:  
 
54-05-02-08 Dispensing in title X clinic 

• Purpose: creates section based upon Senate Bill 2155 enacted during the 66th 
Legislative Assembly providing exemption from the practice of pharmacy for 
registered nurses dispensing in title X clinics.  

• Fiscal Impact: no expected impact on regulatory community. 
 

54-02-05-04 Late renewal fee 

• Purpose: repeals section that is superseded by licensure reactivation as mandated in 
N.D.C.C. 43-12.1-10 Renewal of license and registration-Reactivation.  

• Fiscal Impact: no expected impact on regulatory community. 
 

54-02-01-06 Examination fees; 54-02-05-03 Renewal fees; 54-02-05-06 Reactivating a 
license; 54-02-06-01 Application and fee (Endorsement); 54-05-03.1-04 Initial 
requirements for advanced practice registered nurse licensure; 54-05-03.1-06 
Requirements for advanced practice registered nurse licensure renewal; 54-05-03.1-06.1 
Reactivation of a license; 54-05-03.1-09 Requirements for prescriptive authority; 54-05-
03.1-11 Prescriptive authority renewal; 54-05-03.2-04 Initial requirements for specialty 
practice registered nurse licensure; 54-05-03.2-05 Requirements for specialty practice 
registered nurse licensure renewal; 54-05-03.2-05.1 Reactivation of a license; 54-07-02-
01 Application and fees for unlicensed assistive person registration; 54-07-02-01-1 
Renewal of registration.  

• Purpose: increases select licensure/registration fees to maintain operational functions 
required for the Board to meet the statutory duties mandated in N.D.C.C. 43-12.1. 
Many fees have been in effect since either 1992, 2003, 2008, or 2012.  

• Fiscal Impact: expected impact on regulated community is in excess of $50,000.  
 
A copy of the proposed administrative rules is available on the North Dakota Board of 
Nursing website: www.ndbon.org. Written copies may be obtained upon request at (701) 
328-9777 or NDBON contactus@ndbon.org or 919 S 7th St., Suite 504, Bismarck ND 
58504. Submitted written or oral comments on the proposed administrative rules received 
by November 8, 2019 will be fully considered. If you plan to attend the public hearing and 
need special facilities or assistance relating to a disability, please contact the North Dakota 
Board of Nursing at the above contact at least one week prior to the public hearing.  
 
Dated this 16th day of September 2019.  
Stacey Pfenning DNP APRN FNP Executive Director 
North Dakota Board of Nursing 
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